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  Halling Primary School Diary Dates: Terms 3 & 4 

9th January 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Following the year group newsletters which are available here, I wanted to update you all with our general ’dates and 

events’ newsletter. The children are already so immersed in their learning and there are many exciting additional events 

happening at Halling during Terms 3 and 4 that we wanted to share with you so please do take time to have a look! 

Staffing Update: Sadly for us, Mrs Wilkinson (Year R) will be leaving Halling on 10th February as she has secured a new  

position with the NHS: we wish her well in her new role. We are currently recruiting to fill this position. Mrs Beeching will 

be returning to the office from her maternity leave on 10th February. Additionally, Mrs Malkinson (Miss Doran) will be  

returning from her maternity leave on 27th March and, initially, she will be working two days a week to support              

intervention groups across both Years 5 and 6. 

As always, if you have any questions please do catch me, Miss Eakins or Miss Martin at the gate.  

Best wishes and Happy New Year!                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Ms Lisa Taylor                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Headteacher 

Day: Event: Additional Information: 

Thursday 12th January & 

Friday 13th January  

Bikeability • Lead: Mr Harrison 

• Year 6 

Tuesday 17th January Artists’ Afternoon • Lead: Miss Marshall 

Thursday 19th January Census Day - American Themed Menu • See page 11 of newsletter 

Friday 20th January Young Voices at the O2 • Lead: Mrs Stone 

• Choir 

Friday 20th January Mini Youth Games Swimming Festival • Lead: Mr Harrison 

• Year 5 and Year 6 

Thursday 26th January Class Assembly - ORANGUTANS • 9:05am in Hall 

Thursday 26th January Holocaust Memorial Service at Rochester    

Cathedral 

• Lead: Mrs Reid 

• Year 5 and Year 6 

Monday 30th January & 

Tuesday 31st January 

Bikeability • Lead: Mr Harrison 

• Year 6 

Monday 30th January European Culture Day • Year 4 

Thursday 2nd February Class Assembly - WOMBATS • 9:05am in Hall 

Thursday 2nd February Open Classroom for all Year Groups • 3:20pm - 4:00pm 

Friday 3rd February Number Day • See page 12 of newsletter 

Tuesday 7th February “Have Your Say!” Parent and Carer Meeting • 9:00am 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor  

https://www.halling.medway.sch.uk/newsletters-1
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Why not follow us on Twitter for regular updates?  

@HallingSch      @AletheiaAT     @HallingPta 

Day: Event: Additional Information: 

Wednesday 8th February Safer Internet Day • Lead: Mrs Jeffery 

Thursday 9th February Class Assembly - GECKOS • 9:05am in Hall 

Thursday 9th February PTA Magic Show Event • Details to follow 

Friday 10th February Last Day of Term 3  

Monday 20th February First Day of Term 4  

Friday 24th February PTA Quiz Night • Details to follow from the PTA 

Thursday 2nd March World Book Day • Lead: Mrs Nicholls 

Tuesday 7th March Parent & Carer Consultation Meetings • 3:30pm until 6:00pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor  

Thursday 9th March Class Assembly - FLAMINGOS • 9:05am in Hall 

Thursday 9th March Parent & Carer Consultation Meetings  • 3:30pm until 7:30pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor 

Monday 13th March Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea • 2:30pm - 3:20pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor  

Tuesday 14th March Aletheia Academies Trust Tag Rugby • Lead: Mr Harrison 

• Years 5 and 6 

Wednesday 15th March Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea • 2:30pm - 3:20pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor  

Thursday 16th March Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea • 2:30pm - 3:20pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor  

Friday 17th March Red Nose Day • Letter to follow from Comms. Team 

Friday 17th March PTA Mother’s Day Shop • Details to follow from the PTA 

Monday 20th March Staff Development Day • Children DO NOT attend! 

Thursday 23rd March Class Assembly - GHARIALS • 9:05am in Hall 

Tuesday 28th March Aletheia Academies Trust Music Concert • Lead: Mrs Stone 

Thursday 30th March: Class Assembly - PELICANS • 9:05am in Hall 

Thursday 30th March Mini Youth Games: Tag Rugby Festival • Lead: Mr Harrison 

• Years 5 and 6 

Friday 31st March PTA: Egg Hunt • Afternoon in-school event 

Friday 31st March Last Day of Term 4  

Monday 17th April Staff Development Day • Children DO NOT attend! 

Tuesday 18th April First Day of Term 5  
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work  

Happy New Year! 

All the staff and Governors of Halling would like to take this  
opportunity to wish you all a very Happy New Year, 2023! 
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Have Your Say Parent and Carer Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

Our second Have Your Say Meeting of the            

academic year is on Tuesday 7th February at 

9:00am. We will be sending a letter out nearer 

the time with further details.  

We look forward to welcoming you! 

 

 
 

 

 

Aletheia Academies Trust (AAT) have launched their 
new website. Click on the image below to explore! 

 

In Term 3, Open Class is on Thursday 2nd February from 3:20pm until 4:00pm. 

This is an opportunity for your child to show you their classroom, their displays 
and perhaps some of the work they have been completing in their books.  

Please note that your child’s class teacher will be present, but this is not               
a formal meeting! 

We have an email account that has been set up      

specifically for safeguarding emails: 

safeguarding@halling.medway.sch.uk 

This email account is monitored daily by the DSL,       

Ms Shona Eakins and the DDSLs, Mrs Debbie Tyler   

and Ms Lisa Taylor. 

Please remember that we are a nut and seed-free 

school, thank you! 

Medicines and Creams 

If your child needs to take any form of medication 

(including the application of creams/gels) whilst in 

school, a form must be completed.  

Please pop into the office to complete this with   

Miss Bradley, so that we can ensure the medication 

is safely stored and administered correctly. 

 

 

https://www.aletheiatrust.org.uk/
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Playground Equipment 

One of our Golden Rules at Halling is: We look after property. 

At the beginning and end of the school day please can we      

continue to kindly request that if younger children are playing 

with the playground equipment, such as the chess pieces and 

large connect four sets, that they look after them by putting the      

various pieces back when they have finished! 

Last academic year, we invested a large sum of money into the 

purchase of this new equipment for the children and we want to 

ensure that pieces do not get lost, damaged or broken. 

Thank you all for respecting this Golden Rule! 

Please note that our new gym equipment, situated on the bank 

next to the caged area, is not to be used by any children, either 

before or after school. This is for health and safety reasons.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our lost property area in Main Reception is 

full to the brim! Please do come and take a 

look if you are missing a jumper, cardigan, 

coat or PE kit! 

This week, please pop into Main Reception 

to take a look and claim what is yours. 

Next week, following requests from parents 

and carers, the six drawers will be taken to 

the hall for all our Breakfast and After School 

Club parents and carers to look through at 

drop-off or pick-up. 

After next week, we will be donating any   

remaining items to charity. 
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KS2 Fruit Trolley! 

Last year, a pupil voice ‘Action Team’ set up a 

healthy eating fruit and vegetable tuck shop for 

the children in Key Stage 2 - Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. 

If your child is in one of these year groups and 

would like to buy a piece of fruit at morning 

break time, all items cost 30p. 

This has been running since the beginning of this 

term and it will continue as long as there is     

demand! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please be aware that we continue to regularly receive          

complaints from residents in the local community who 

live in the roads closest to our school. 

We also regularly receive complaints from parents and 

carers who are highly concerned about the safety of    

Halling’s children. 

As we all know, the school run is such a busy time and 

the roads closest to school always become very         

heavily congested.  

The complaints continue to be in respect of parents and    

carers parking inconsiderately on the kerb, grass verges 

and/or blocking driveways. This forces pedestrians to 

walk on the road which is extremely unsafe.  

The last thing we want is for anyone to get hurt. 

Please be respectful of our neighbours and school      

community and ensure that we are all working together 

to keep everyone safe.  

Unfortunately, we are still waiting to hear from Medway 

regarding the Road Crossing Patrol which remains        

unsuccessfully filled. As soon as we have an update we 

will let you all know. 

Thank you! 

                 

 

 
 

 

Did you know that our hall is available for hire for children’s 

parties, quiz nights, charity events and more? 

If you are interested, please get in touch for information on 

our competitive prices by emailing Jodie Simpson, Senior 

Finance Officer: finance@halling.medway.sch.uk  

HALL FOR HIRE! 
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At Halling, we aim to work together with you all as parents/carers to make positive changes for everyone. 

‘Your Voice Matters’ to us and we can only continue to make these changes if we know about them so 

thank you for your comments, suggestions and possible solutions when you feel we haven’t quite got 

things right! Thank you also for your positivity when we do get things right - it means a lot! 

If you should have any worries or concerns, your child’s class teacher should be your first port of call. 

Should you then wish to speak to a member of the Senior Leadership Team please email the office to 

make an appointment with either Miss Martin (Assistant Headteacher for KS2), Miss Eakins (Assistant 

Headteacher for KS1 & SENDCo) or Ms Taylor (Headteacher). You can, of course catch us on the gate too!  

Our Complaints Policy can be found here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Term 3, the following classes will be sharing their learning in a class assembly: Orangutans, Wombats and Geckos.  

In Term 4, the following classes will be sharing their learning in a class assembly: Flamingos, Gharials and Pelicans. 

These class assemblies will start at 9:05am in the school hall. Entry will be through the hall doors, just after 9:00am. 

Younger children and grandparents are all welcome too!  

All other classes will share their learning in an assembly during either Term 5 or Term 6. Dates to follow. 

https://www.halling.medway.sch.uk/downloadfile/18158985?open=true
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We are sure you will all agree that our PTA are a highly-proactive group of parents and carers who, quite simply, 

get the job done! Their hard work and determination does not go unnoticed and they are the reason that       

Halling’s children are able to benefit from many additional resources and experiences, as shown above.           

Our PTA are always looking for new members, so if you’d like to get involved, please email: 

PTA@halling.medway.sch.uk  
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Our improvement priorities in Halling’s 180 Day Plan for Terms 1-3 are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

Number 2 is all about ‘Kagan Structures’. Your child may have come home and talked about: Rally Robin, Round Robin and Think 

Pair Share!  These are just some of the strategies we are now using in our lessons to enable the children to have a more active 

role in collaboration with their class mates. Research shows that this approach to teaching and learning helps with long term 

memory retention and, of course, it goes hand in hand with our Chris Quigley curriculum which is also designed around long term 

memory retention. You could ask your child if they have used the Kagan Mat below - can they explain it to you? 
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